EXECUTIVE MEETING

Date: Jan 24, 2011

Time: 6:00pm

Attendees




Regrets
Lloyd Donovan



Gary MacLean

Joe MacNeil




Gary Rideout

Ken Doucette




Ruth MacLaghlin

Barry MacDonald



Jill Humphries

Ervin Robertson

Terry Grant

Keith Hawley

Keith Hawley reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting

There were no errors or omissions and a motion to approve the minutes as read was made by Joe MacNeil and seconded by Barry MacDonald

Business arising from the minutes:

Nova Scotia Junior Tournament

· Keith advised that an attempt was made to try and contact the NSGA in order to get more information on the club responsibilities with regards to this tournament. The executive director of the NSGA was out of town but will be back in the office this week. His administrative assistant advised that she would ensure our request is brought to his attention upon returning to the office.

Club Junior Program

· Joe MacNeil gave an update on our existing junior program and presented some ideas on how we should proceed for the 2011 season. Some discussion centered around to what level we wanted to develop our juniors. It was agreed that if we want to develop our juniors to a higher level there would need to be additional club support. The executive agreed to meet with course management to determine their role in promoting the junior program. The executive agreed that we would have a follow up following our meeting with course management.

· Lloyd Donovan has contacted our local councilors with respect to what funding is available for junior golf development from the county. No confirmation has been received as yet but we are hoping for a favorable outcome.

Membership Renewal Mail Out

· Terry Grant has prepared the membership renewal letters and they will be put in the mail tomorrow Jan.25/2011.

· A letter, drafted by the executive, outlining some areas of concerns for the 2011 season will also be included in the mail out.

Signing Authority

· Ervin Roberston has informed the executive that the documentation required for signing authority is ready to be signed at the Bank of Nova Scotia. The executive members authorized with signing authority agreed to go to the bank to finalize the required documentation.
· Ervin Roberston has advised the executive that Gerard Aucoin has agreed to act as our auditor for 2011.
Tournaments

· More discussion was held with respect to our club tournaments. It was agreed that the executive would meet in two weeks to finalize this item

Tee Times

· It was agreed that this item goes hand in hand with our tournaments and we will finalize this item during our tournament meeting.

Club House/Concessions Hours of Operations

· It was agreed that a meeting is required with course management to finalize this item. Lloyd will arrange a meeting with the course management to discuss this topic as well as our tournaments and tee time arrangement.
New Business

Locker Usage

· Terry Grant advised that requests for locker usage by our female members has exceeded the amount of locker space that presently exists. Presently we have non-members using our female lockers. This was allowed because member utilization was such that lockers were available. The executive agrees that members should get priority with respect to locker facilities. A letter will be drafted to the non- members informing them that we will not be able to provide this service on a go forward basis.

Course Repairs

· To date there has been no action with respect to repairs to the course caused by the December storm. No word on funding for any remediation has been communicated to the club. The executive is very concerned that if conditions were left in the present state we would have a significant risk off further damage during the spring freshet season. It is of the opinion of the executive that some temporary repairs could be initiated on those holes where further erosion is likely. 

· The executive has agreed to take this concern to a higher level and will be drafting a letter to senior Park officials. We need confirmation on what the plan of remediation entails as well as a time line as to when we can expect these repairs to begin.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm

Next Meeting is Feb 07/2011 @ 6:00pm

